
MISSOURI CHAPTER FIVE

MINUTES 

​​​February 5, 2022 MEETING

Meeting called to order by Director Dave Campbell at 1400 hours.  There were 27 Legion Riders present per the sign-in sheet at the front desk. 
Don Cryderman presented a prayer.

The Pledge of Allegiance and the Legion Riders Preamble were recited.

Roll Call of Officers:

Director Dave Campbell- present
Assistant Steve Spayde – absent
Secretary Debbie Alderson – present
Treasurer Sherry Faughn – excused
Sgt-At-Arms Cecil Goodin – present

Chaplain Charlie Lindquist – excused
Historian Barbara Turnage – excused
Assistant Sgt-At-Arms Christine Goodin - excused
Judge Advocate Richard Derks – excused
Webmaster Nancy Bates - present
Safety Officer Dave Neighbors - present
The Director introduced new members:  None
Guests: None
February birthdays were recognized:

Nancy Bates
Secretary’s Report

Debbie Alderson, Secretary, reported the minutes for the January 2022 meeting had been sent electronically to the members. No corrections or additions were noted.
MOTION:  Jim Rosenberg moved the minutes be accepted as presented.   Bill Watkins seconded the motion and a unanimous vote carried the motion.

Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Sherry Faughn reported that we had a balance of $4,711.76 on January 3, 2022 with income of $1,243.20, expenses of $454.05 leaving a balance of $5,500.91 on February 5, 2022. Legacy has a balance of $5,025.00, Fallen Riders Scholarship Fund has a balance of $3,929.35 and Bike Days has a balance of $100.00.
MOTION:  Bill Watkins moved the treasurer’s report be accepted as presented subject to audit.  Dave Neighbors seconded the motion and a unanimous vote carried the motion.

Safety Officer Report

Dave Neighbors gave the following report:
How Common are Rear-End Motorcycle Accidents?

In 2018, the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration (NHTSA) said 5,421 motorcycles were involved in fatal collisions with motor vehicles in 2016. Of them, 7 percent were accidents in which the motorcycle was hit by a car from behind. 

The latest Wisconsin Motorcycle Safety Facts Book published by the WI Department of Transportation says 272 motorcycle accidents in the year surveyed were rear-end accidents. Of them:

•
108 occurred on local streets/roads

•
125 occurred on state highways

•
21 occurred on county highways

•
18 occurred on interstate highways.

Examples of How a Rear-End Accident Can Occur

Motorcyclists are injured in rear-end accidents when a driver as failed to adequately adjust their speed for the motorcycle ahead of them as it slows down or comes to a stop. This often occurs because the driver is following too closely (i.e., tailgating), speeding or does not look ahead properly before making a move in traffic.

A motorcycle is likely to be hit by a car from behind:

•
At an intersection as vehicles slow to stop for a red light or stop sign, or as a car approaches a motorcycle that has stopped.

•
At railroad gates as vehicles slow to stop for warning lights and railroad gates or when a motorcyclist stops to look and listen before crossing unguarded railroad tracks.

•
In traffic that suddenly slows or comes to a halt.

•
After “blind” curves where a speeding motorist suddenly comes upon a motorcycle traveling at a slower speed.

•
When motorists change lanes in traffic and do not look for motorcycles.

•
When motorists make right-hand turns in traffic and fail to look ahead for a motorcycle.

Because of their weight, motorcycles stop faster and in less road space than larger vehicles. Motorists should allow at least four seconds’ worth of distance between a passenger car and a motorcycle to avoid a rear-end collision.

Common Injuries From a Rear-End Motorcycle Collision

A motorcyclist is not protected by his or her vehicle’s body when they are hit by a car. In fact, they may be thrown from their motorcycle if hit from behind or they may fall with their bike and wind up with a heavy, hot motorcycle on top of them.

It is far more likely for a motorcyclist to be disabled or disfigured in a collision with a motor vehicle than it is for the driver of a car or truck. Such catastrophic injuries lead to expensive and often ongoing medical costs, which makes insurers more likely to deny a claim or offer a low-ball settlement to traumatized family members before all costs of an accident are realized.

•
Head and brain injuries

•
Back and spine injuries

•
Paralysis

•
Broken bones

•
Loss of limbs (amputation)

•
Chest and shoulder injuries

•
Internal organ damage

•
Eye injuries

•
Scarring and disfigurement.

•
Burns from contact with hot motorcycle components and friction burns or “road rash” from contact with the roadway.

How to Avoid Being Rear-Ended on a Motorcycle

Unfortunately, being safe from others on the road is often up to the motorcyclist. Safety for a motorcycle rider requires seeing and being seen. To increase your chances of not being rear-ended on a motorcycle:

Show up. Wear brightly colored reflective clothing. Bright orange, red, yellow or green helmets, jackets or vests are best for being seen. A reflective sticker at the center rear of your helmet and the back of a jacket or vest adds two more chances to catch a driver’s eye as they approach from behind.

Use rear view mirrors. You should have a mirror on each side of the bike that is adjusted to show the roadway behind you. Check them as you slow to stop and while you sit at a light, so you have the opportunity to evade anyone coming from behind too fast.

Flash your brake lights. Tap your brake lights as you begin to slow or stop. Flashing lights are more likely to catch a driver’s attention than a constant signal.

Be flexible about lane position. Move to whatever portion of the lane is best able to help you see, be seen, and maintain adequate space between you and cars behind you. Move to the right on multi-lane roads to let cars pass and get away from you when possible. 

Know where you are. Always look ahead and plan an escape route, especially if you are sitting at a light or another forced stop. Keep your bike in gear, to make a fast get away. Know what you’ll do if you realize someone coming from behind is not going to stop in time to avoid hitting you.

Advice to motorists about watching for motorcycles and allowing more distance between vehicles proves to be of little use when drivers choose to engage in reckless driving behavior, such as:

•
Distracted Driving

•
Fatigued Driving

•
Texting While Driving

•
Aggressive Driving

•
Drunk Driving

Sgt. At Arms Cecil Goodin
No report.
Historian Report

Historian Barbara Turnage was absent. No report.
Judge Advocate Report

Judge Advocate Richard Derks was absent. No report.
Asst. Director’s  Report

Assistant Director Steve Spayde was absent. No report.
Chaplain Report

Chaplain Charlie Lindquist was absent. No report.
Webmaster’s Report

Webmaster Nancy Bates had no report.
Committee Reports:

Jim Rosenberg reported the menu for the Valentine’s Day Dinner/Dance is the same as last year (ribeye and shrimp). Cost will be $30 per person. If you wish to attend the dance but not the dinner the cost is $10. The meat was purchased from Curt Stubinger. The cook crew will get a free meal and bar tab.
Old Business  

Last month a motion was tabled to be voted on this month.  Motion read as follows:
MOTION:  Jim Rosenberg moved the annual dues be increased by $5 for the new year.  Motion was seconded by Carolyn Rost.
A vote was made by the raising of hands.  The Motion did not pass.

Director Dave reported the Korn Hole had 26 participants and made a profit of $104.00.

Jodel Rosenberg’s daughter in Iowa passed away in January.  In the absence of the Chaplain, Director Dave presented Jodel with a gift from the Chapter.
Director Dave announced that the Chapter has a polo shirt with the ALR insignia for sale.  It is an XL and is priced at $25.

Larry Alderson, chair of one of the Cook Crews, announced he would not be there on Friday, Feb. 11.  He encouraged everyone signed up for his team, please try to be there.

Sgt.-at-Arms Cecil announced if you ordered a jacket from MVE he has them upstairs in the file Cabinet.

Hal Dulle announced he as four tickets to the Ham & Bean dinner if anyone wants them – they are free!

New Business
No new business.

50/50 raffle

Sgt. At Arms Cecil had Jim Brondel draw the 50/50 raffle ticket.  There was $78/$39 in the raffle and it was won by Dave Campbell.  Dave donated it back to the Legacy Ride.
A closing prayer was presented by Don Cryderman and the meeting adjourned at 1426 hours.

Next meeting will be at Post 5 on Thursday, March 3, 2022 at 6:00 p.m.
Chapter Five Officers

Director  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 
Dave Campbell
(davcamp366@aol.com)
Asst. Director . . . . . . . . . . 
Steve Spayde

(spayed@gmail.com)
Secretary . . . . . . . . . . . . . .
Debbie Alderson 
(dalderson49@gmail.com)

Treasurer . . . . . . . . . . . . . 
Sherry Faughn
(Faughn.Sherry27@yahoo.com)

Sgt-at-Arms . . . . . . . . . . . .
Cecil Goodin

(cecilgoodin1@gmail.com)
Chaplain . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 
Charlie Lindquist
(idrawfaces@yahoo.com)

Historian . . . . . . . . . . . . . .
Barbara Turnage
(beahappy408@yahoo.com)
Judge Advocate . . . . . . . . .
Rick Derks

(Rick.Derks@gmail.com)
Website addresses that will direct you to our website are:

alrchapter5.com

alrchapter5.org
Website:  LegionRidersChapter5.weebly.com

Email to send pics or news for website:  nancyb@ktis.net

(On the website there is an address for the Webmaster)


